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NAPA VALLEY TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 
Board Agenda Letter 
______________________________________________________________________ 

TO:  NVTA Board of Directors 

FROM: Kate Miller, Executive Director 
REPORT BY: Karrie Sanderlin, Program Manager-Administration and Human 

Resources 
(707) 259-8633 / Email: ksanderlin@nvta.ca.gov

SUBJECT: Citizen Advisory Committee (CAC) Member Appointment 
______________________________________________________________________ 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the Napa Valley Transportation Authority (NVTA) Board approve the appointment of 
new member Gary Woodruff as the City of Napa representative to the Citizen Advisory 
Committee (CAC). 

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 

None 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

On December 15, 2015 the NVTA Board approved the formation of the Citizen Advisory 
Committee (CAC).  The committee currently has 12 members with on-going recruitment 
for vacancies.  With the appointment of Gary Woodruff as the City of Napa representative, 
the CAC will have 13 members. 

The following CAC vacancies still exist: 
• City of St. Helena representative
• City of Calistoga representative
• Chamber of Commerce representative
• Agricultural representative
• Member at-large
• Active Transportation representative
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PROCEDURAL REQUIREMENTS 
 
1. Staff Report 
2. Public Comments 
3. Motion, Second, Discussion and Vote 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Is there a Fiscal Impact?  No  
 
CEQA REQUIREMENTS 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined 
by 14 California Code of Regulations 15378 (California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable. 
 
BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION 
 
The CAC was formed by NVTA to replace a number of ad hoc committees that had been 
convened to advise the NVTA Board and NVTA staff on various projects.  A permanent 
committee was desired to ensure representation from all aspects of the communities in 
Napa Valley to build expertise among CAC members that was lost under previous 
committees that had been formed for specific purposes and then disbanded when a 
project ended. 
 
The NVTA Board has ordained that the committee structure and representation strive to 
represent a diverse cross-section of the community including members of 
underrepresented groups in Napa Valley.  
 
City/Town/County members will be appointed by their respective Councils or Board of 
Supervisors whichever is applicable before being approved by the NVTA Board.  If 
representation of a certain faction or jurisdiction cannot be filled after solicitation for that 
position the vacancy may be filled with a member at-large.  
 
Ideally, members will serve two years.  Terms are staggered to ensure continuity.   
 
SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 
 
Attachment: (1) Gary Woodruff Application and City of Napa Appointment Letter 
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